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Via Electronic Transmission 

The Honorable Alex M. Azar, II 

Secretary 

COMMITTEE ON FINANCE 

WASHINGTON, DC 20510-6200 

July 17, 2019 

U.S. Department of Health and Human Services 

Hubert H. Humphrey Building 

200 Independence A venue, SW 

Washington, DC 20201 

Dear Secretary Azar, 

Allegations of widespread corruption in Puerto Rico have surfaced recently, with the Justice 

Department announcing arrests and criminal charges on July 10 against former Puerto Rico 

agency officials. One of those officials is the former executive director of the Puerto Rico 

Health Insurance Administration (PRIHA, also known as Administracion de Seguros Salud de 

Puerto Rico (ASES)), who has been accused of conspiracy to commit an offense against the 

United States by channeling millions of dollars of federal contracts to politically favored entities. 

PRIHA implements and administers Puerto Rico's island-wide health insurance system, which 

includes federal funds provided to Puerto Rico for its Medicaid program. 

The recent and unfortunate allegations concerning misuse of public funds in Puerto Rico's health 

system, along with an ongoing lack of transparency in the government of Puerto Rico, raises 

important questions as Congress once again faces decisions on federal Medicaid funding for 

Puerto Rico. 

As you know, federal financing for territorial Medicaid programs is capped. Territories have 

access to federal funds only up to an annual ceiling known as the Section 1108 allotment (Sec. 

1108(g) of the Social Security Act). And, the federal medical assistance percentage (FMAP) for 

territories is set at 55% (Sec. 1905(b) of the Social Security Act). 

However, Congress has recently provided temporary increases to territories above their Section 

1108 allotment. Those supplemental funds began with the 2010 Patient Protection and 

Affordable Care Act (ACA; P.L. 111-148, as amended). 










